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A reading from the Holy Gospel according to Mark 
You are like salt for the entire human race. 

But if salt loses its saltiness there is no way to make it salty again. It has become worthless, 
so it is thrown out and people trample on it. 

You are like lights for the whole world. 
A city built on a hill cannot be hidden. No one lights a lamp and then hides it under a bowl, 

instead he puts it on the lamp stand, where is gives light for everyone in the house. 
In the same way your light must shine before people, so that they will see the good things you do  

and praise your father in heaven. 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians, Students and Friends of Trinity College, 
 
As we take a moment to reflect on the Gospel reading from the Year 12 Graduation Mass on Friday evening, we remember that we 
all need to make our light shine bright. We are thankful for the opportunity to teach students from the graduating class, teaching 
them how to be lights in their world, as much as teaching them the curriculum they have followed in their time at the College. 
Friday evening was a wonderful celebration of a fantastic year for our Year 12 students, their families and the many staff that have 
played an important role in the lives of these young men and women throughout their time at the College. At this juncture, it is 
important to acknowledge the contribution of Miss Megan Hapgood (Year 12 Coordinator) and her team of Year 12 Homeroom 
teachers of Mr Jimmy Fitzpatrick, Ms Pam Scott, Mr Adam Karpala, Mr Luke Featherstone and Mrs Angela McGlynn for their ongoing 
support of the Year 12s throughout 2017. I would like to take this opportunity to wish all the Graduands well for the journey that lay 
ahead for each and everyone of them, may you take some of the many skills you have learnt at Trinity and use these in a way that 
will see you make a positive contribution in the world in which you live. A big thank you ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŀǎǎ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ 
Church, and also to those that played an integral part on the wonderful meal shared in the hall. 
 
We also wish the Year 12 students travelling to Tanzania a safe trip, may they travel safely and enjoy the opportunity to discover the 
world in which we live. We wish Cheryl Pefanis, Anglea McGlynn and Daniel Rodway well as they support the students on the trip. 
All involved have worked tirelessly in preparation, they go forth bearing gifts for the school of St Jude and Edmund Rice College.  
 

 
 



This week saw the completion of Year 11 Examinations, allowing the Year 11 students studying VCE subjects the opportunity to 
showcase their knowledge. We wish all Year 11 students well this week, as they begin their Year 12 journey with early start taking 
place for VCE and VCAL students. Thursday evening sees the Year 11 Dinner take place to celebrate the achievements of Year 11 
students throughout 2017. I look forward to sharing a meal with staff and students alike on this evening, it will only be 51 weeks till 
their graduation in 2018, a scary thought for all! 
 
The end of year is rapidly approaching, a reminder of the presentation nights on Tuesday 12 December for Year 7 and 8 students 
and families, with the Year 9 and 10 evening taking place on Wednesday 13 December. These evenings offer a last opportunity for 
all to gather in prayer ahead of Christmas period and to celebrate the achievements of students. This evening also allows the 
opportunity for students to receive their reports and a coveted copy of the College magazine. Just a reminder to parents and 
guardians of Year 11 students, reports will be available via SIMON on Thursday 30 November. As teachers, we value the opportunity 
to provide another avenue for feedback to our students on how they can continue to grow and improve. As this will be my last 
newsletter editorial, I wanted to take this opportunity to wish you all well and most importantly may your light shine long and bright 
into the future. 
 
Virtus Nobilitat 
Mr Brad Smith 
Director of Students 
 
 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 
 

IT WARRANTY SUPPORT DURING SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
Any family that needs to log a warranty for a student device during the school holidays can contact the College on 5233 9200 during 
work hours. Please follow the prompts on the message recording to contact the Trinity College IT Support team. 
 
 

TRINITY COLLEGE YEARBOOK 2017 - EXTRA COPIES 
At the end of each school year the Trinity College Yearbook is distributed to all families. The yearbook is a wonderful snapshot of the 
year at Trinity College and includes all class photos, reports of special events during the year, sporting results and other academic 
reports and results. 
 
Distribution is via the youngest student in the family, at the Year 7 & 8 and Years 9 & 10 Presentation Evenings. The cost for this one 
yearbook per family is included in your fees. Some families have contacted us with a request to be able to order an extra copy of the 
yearbook. In response to these requests we are offering families the opportunity of ordering and paying for extra copies at a cost of 
$12.00 each. 
 
If interested in this option then please fill out the green slip (available at Student Reception or from your Homeroom Teacher) and 
make payment of $12.00 at Student Reception by Thursday, 7th December 2017. 
 
 

YEAR 11 NEWS 
The end of the academic year is fast approaching. A letter has been sent home to parents outlining student expectations for the 
upcoming examination period, early start classes, study days and the Year 11 Presentation Evening.  
 

I encourage all parents to read this information carefully and discuss this with your son/ daughter. 
 

Some reminders regarding the presentation are outlined below. 
 

YR 11 PRESENTATION DINNER 
DATE   Thursday, 30th November 2017  
PLACE   Jubilee Centre and Robinson Activity Centre (Hall), Trinity College  
TIME   Students: 6:30pm at the Jubilee Centre  

    Parents: 8:30pm at the Hall for the presentations (enter through the canteen area)  
 COST   $35 per student (to be paid by Thursday, 2nd November)  

 

We look forward to meeting as many parents as possible at this function. 
Miss Leesa Sharkey 
Level Coordinator: Year 11 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 END OF YEAR EXCURSION TO ADVENTURE PARK 
On Thursday 7th 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ тΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜ tŀǊƪΣ ƛƴ DŜŜƭƻƴƎΦ  The bus will leave Trinity College after 
Homeroom and return in time for the after-school buses.   
 
There are a variety of activities on offer at Adventure Park including many water based ones.  Students are required to wear their PE 
uniform to school but are to bring with them bathers, towel, rash vest, shoes that can get wet (i.e. crocs or thongs) sun cream and 
water bottle.   
 
Students can bring their own lunch, however, there are food outlets at the park where food can be purchased. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns, please contact Cate McCullagh on 5233 9248 
Mrs Cate McCullagh 
Year 7 Coordinator 
 
 

YEAR 8 END OF YEAR EXCURSION TO SUPA TRAMP 
On Thursday, 7th of December all Year 8 students will be travelling to Supa Tramp Geelong for their end of year celebrations. We will 
then bus the students to Cosy Corner beach, Torquay for some lunch and activities on the beach.  
 
Please remind your child that they need to wear their correct sports uniform and bring a backpack with their lunch, a drink, hat and 
sunscreen.  
 
Students should have returned their permission forms by the end of last week but please do not hesitate to contact the school 
should you require any further information. 
 
Kind regards,  
Mrs Natalie Holt 
Year 8 Coordinator 
 
 

YEAR 9 END OF YEAR EXCURSION TO LEISURELINK 
The Year 9's will be sharing a morning tea together on the last day before heading down to LeisureLink in Geelong for a swim. If 
student's could bring in a plate of something to share that would be greatly appreciated as we celebrate the end of the year 
together and reminisce on a busy year.  
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact myself or your child's homeroom teacher.  
Mr Sean Trevaskis 
Year 9 Coordinator 
 
 

CURRICULUM NEWS 

 
The Victorian Certificate of Applied Learning (VCAL) is a hands-on program for students in Years 11 and 12. Like the VCE, VCAL is a 
recognised senior secondary qualifier and students who complete VCAL are more likely to go on to training at a TAFE or start an 
apprenticeship.  
 
!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ǊƛƴƛǘȅΩǎ VCAL studies, students can undertake a school based apprenticeship with employers to develop work related 
skills alongside their trade training.  
 
Trinity College would like to thank all the local and regional 
businesses that support the VCAL program as they can make a lasting 
ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ 
Perkins, completed VCAL at Trinity in 2015 and is now in an 
apprenticeship with Middleton Heating and Cooling, winning the 
Colac Apprentice of the Year award this year. 
 
Pictured are some of the many business supporting the VCAL 
program; Anthony McVilly of Swayne and McCabe Farm Machinery, 
Matt Gibson from Spence Construction, Anne Ruddell, Principal of St 
.ǊŜƴŘŀƴΩǎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ /ƻǊŀƎǳƭŀŎ ŀƴŘ aŀƴŘȅ .ŀƭŘǿƛƴΣ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ 
at Red Rooster in Colac, with Trinity VCAL students Thomas McNabb, 
Thomas Ruddell, Abbey Park and Ajah Duot. 
 
 



EVENTS 
 

 

Monday, 27th November ς 
Friday, 1st December 

Early Start Programs, Unit 3 & 4 2018 

Monday, 27th November  Tanzania Immersion Tour Departs 

Thursday, 30th November Year 11 Presentation Evening 

Monday, 4th December ς 
Thursday, 7th December 

Year 11 Study Week 

Tuesday, 5th December & 
Wednesday, 6th December 

Year 10 Exams 

Wednesday, 6th December & 
Thursday, 7th December 

Student leadership Camp 

Wednesday, 6th December Year 10 Final Day 

Thursday, 7th December Final Day 7 ς 9 

 

 



 
 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 


